
PRAISES
and

REQUESTS

• Praise the Lord for new 
church members. 

• Praise the Lord the two men 
who desire to serve the Lord 
in church.  

• Praise the Lord for the Bible 
club.  

• Praise the Lord for the recent 
visitors at church.  

• Pray for souls to be saved for 
God’s glory! 

• Pray that God would provide 
for the trip to Ivory Coast in 
March 2023 and also furlough  
July and August 2023.  

• Pray that we would get 
g o v e r n m e n t p e r m i s s i o n 
concerning our income.  

• Pray for growth and maturity 
for the people of the church.

Africa, Furlough… 
  This March, I will be heading back to Ivory Coast to teach 
in the Bible college in Bingerville. Please pray that the Lord 
would bless and provide financially for the trip.  
 Thank you also to those who have contacted us 
concerning visiting during our trip to the USA in July and 
August. Pray that the Lord would lead as we finalise the plans in 
the coming weeks. 

 January - February 2023
 It is hard to believe that we are already in 2023! The 
Lord is blessing in the church of Saint-Gaudens, and we are 
encouraged by what we see. We recently added six new 
members to the church! Another encouraging aspect of the 
ministry is that two men of the church are beginning to share 
short devotionals and help with the song service. One in 
particular feels the Lord working in his life to serve Him in the 
ministry. Pray that the Lord would lead and direct as they begin 
to serve more in the services.  

 On another note that is a bit more difficult, the new laws 
concerning the church have begun to go into effect, and we are 
having to follow new procedures. One of these new procedures 
is that we have to declare to the Interior Minister our income so 
we can receive authorisation to continue. Please pray that there 
will not be any opposition, and that we would be able to 
continue serving the Lord in France. The government is in 
God’s hands and we are trusting Him in this matter. 


